


SȐo Paulo, June 08, 2021.

Dear members of the CordȐo de Ouro Group

I, Mestre Suassuna, as Founder and President of the Group, come on my behalf and on behalf of
our entire community of students, teachers, employees and family members, to express our
feelings of strong condemnation of the odious practice of pedophilia, sexual abuse and
violence.

When I first glimpsed the possibility of starting and giving life to our institution, when CordȐo de
Ouro was still just a dream, I personally had been doing a strong integrative and social work
through capoeira for a long time, and since then, more than 60 years of dedication to people and
our art have passed, bringing transformation to countless lives, many of which have experienced
a true rescue at the hands of capoeira and CordȐo de Ouro.

Today it is with sadness that we see the name of our esteemed institution being linked to
accusations of practices rejected by all of us, however, despite the seriousness of the
accusations, we understand that nothing can erase our history and our immense contribution to
society and communities in which we are inserted.

Today, we are with more than 200 affiliations worldwide, present on 5 continents, and represent
a tradition in capoeira that dates back to 1967.

Throughout these more than 54 years, many lives and people have been impacted by the actions
of our group, people who are with us to this day, and who at this delicate time, have not failed to
bring their solidarity and vote of confidence. It is because of the support of our members that
we are confident that everything will be properly investigated, and soon the truth will come to
light, in order to strengthen even more the ties that bind us together for the sake of this lifestyle
that is Capoeira.

Still regarding the lifestyle of a capoeirista, we all are free, and we have always fought for justice
and freedom, we have fought for a more fraternal and safe society, and we have seen our ideals
cross the seas and conquer the world representing our flag, our country, and our people. In this
sense, we will not be the ones to act in such a way as to exert any kind of pre-judgment, nor will
we be frivolous in our duty to always stand on the side of justice, looking out for those who find
themselves oppressed.

The work of the group has always been based on the protection of children and adolescents,
and I am at the full disposal of the authorities to collaborate with whatever is possible,
remembering that the very serious accusations made only appear in news reported in the media,
without our having, to date, any official communication.



For health reasons, for the next few days, I will be leaving the presidency and our institution will
be under the care of our board of directors.

On my part, as the leader of this institution, I place myself at the entire disposal of the
authorities and, due to the current publications in the media, I am ordering the removal of the
others mentioned until we have more information about these investigations.

Finally, I would like to inform you that our legal team is already taking all the necessary steps so
that we can solve this sad situation as soon as possible. We are sure that at the end of the day,
justice will be done, acquitting those who are innocent and punishing those who may be guilty.

Mestre Reinaldo Ramos Suassuna


